
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

KENTUCKY SHERIFF’S ASSOCIATION 
January 13, 2021  

Virtual 
 

Meeting called to order at 10:00 A.M. Eastern Standard Time. 
Sheriff Korzenborn called role. Sheriff’s absent Perdue, and Stephens 
Sheriff Korzenborn certified that a quorum was present. A motion was 
made by Sheriff Pineroia to excuse sheriffs not present, 2nd by Sheriff 
Jansen 

 
MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING   

A motion to approve the Minutes from December 1, 2020 
Made by Sheriff Pineroai and seconded by Sheriff Bivens to approve the 
minutes of the prior meeting as written.  Motion was approved 
unanimously. 

 
PRESIDENT REPORT 

Sheriff Hampton thank the KSA board and their support over this past year as the 
President of the KSA 
 

 
NSA REPORT 

Sheriff Cain- NSA working on By-Laws 
                        No mid-Winter Conference 
  NSA is working with the President’s Transition team 
  

 
KLEC REPORT 

Sheriff Boggs- Next meeting is Feb 8-12 Virtual. Discussion on 
Decertification bill will take place. Agency who send their personnel to in-
service will have to pay for hotel rooms.   
  

No Report 
KACo REPORT 

 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

KENTUCKY SHERIFF’S ASSOCIATION 
01/13/2021 

Frankfort, KENTUCKY 
 

 
KENTUCKY SHERIFF’S ASSOCIATION SECTERARY/TREASURER REPORT 
Paid bills per President Hampton, or Board Approval at KSA Meeting 
12/1/2020-1/12/2021 
     
KSA Operating Account     $   38,822.18  
KSA Savings Account      $ 300,295.21           
KSA Scholarship Account       $            2,072.40 
KSA Convention Account       $    49,296.85 
KSA/KACP Gatlinburg Conference Account  $            1.14 
See Attached for Checks & Deposit Activity 
 
Dues Collected for the Year 2020     
Total Dues Billed       $ 155,363.00 
Total Dues Collected      $ 154,365.00 
Total Outstanding      $                 998.00 
Total Percentage Collected                                                                   99.35% 
 

• KSA Vehicle sold for $31,155.00 
• Two Counties outstanding from 2020 

 
Motion to Accept Sheriff  
2nd Sheriff  
 
Motion to Pay Outstanding Bills Sheriff  
2nd Sheriff     

 
 
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 
 

 
 
 
     
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

KSA EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR  
RANCH REPORT 

 
Executive Director Jerry Wagner 

Financial Report November and December 2020- A motion was made by 
Sheriff Root to approve the ranch report, 2nd by Sheriff Arnold. The 
Motion was approved by the board  
 
KSA-Directories should be out soon 
 
KSA- Gator tickets and posters are ordered and should be out to S.O. 
soon. 
 
KSA Conference- new date is 01/31/2021-02/5/2021. The KSA has a COVID 
safety plan in place for the conference. The Bookkeepers conference has been 
cancelled. Sheriffs can get two checks for HB 810 hours in 2021 with training. 
 
All attendees to the conference must be registered for the conference.  
 
The KSA has adopted the following position in reference to the question 
that is being posed to the Kentucky Sheriffs.  
 
The right to bear arms is a fundamental right protected by the Constitution of both the 
United States and the Commonwealth of Kentucky, and has long been supported by the 
Kentucky Sheriffs Association (KSA) and Kentucky’s elected Sheriffs.  As both 
Constitutional officers and sworn peace officers, each of Kentucky’s Sheriffs has a duty 
to protect and serve our communities and display the leadership needed to ensure public 
safety.  In doing so, each Sheriff swore an oath to faithfully uphold the Constitution of 
the United States, and the Constitution and laws of the Commonwealth of Kentucky.  
Now more than ever, Kentucky’s Sheriffs need to ensure that citizens always feel safe, 
whether at home or in their communities, and the Second Amendment is crucial to this by 
providing law-abiding gun owners the ability to protect and defend themselves.   
A motion was made by Sheriff Mains to adopt the KSA position on the 2nd 
Amendment, 2nd by Sheriff Sparrow. The Motion was approved by the 
board. 
 

No Report 
KACP REPORT 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
LEGISLATIVE UPDATES 

New Legislation that will be priority for KSA and Law Enforcement 2021 
 
Decertification of LE 
911 Fees 
Vehicle Inspection 
Clean up language on Tax Bills 
 
See attached report on legislation pretaining to KSA  
 
 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

Sheriff Cain-Kentucky is losing both of their US attorney, they have worked well with 
the KSA, a letter should be sent for their service to the Commonwealth.  
 
Sheriff Hampton- Scott County SO has plenty of uniforms in good conditions for any SO 
in need of uniforms. Please contact Sheriff Hampton or the Scott CO SO.  

 

 
FOP 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

KSA Vehicle was sold for $31,155.00. Veihcle had 80,000 miles, two different web 
sites use to get a value for the sale of the vehicle.  

 

 
MOTION TO ADJOURN 

A motion to adjourn made by Sheriff Pineoria, 2nd by Sheriff Sparrow    
Motion was approved unanimously.  



 



 
 
 
 
 
 



KSA LEGISLATIVE REPORT FOR WEEK ENDING JAN. 15 
THE BIG NEWS  
After meeting three days this past week, the General Assembly has recessed until Feb. 2. 
The House and Senate did pass separate versions of the budget, with differences in the 
plans to be worked out by conference committees. Action on bills has been limited and 
none of the bills KSA is backing, opposing, remaining neutral on or monitoring have 
been heard in committee. 
As in past years, this report will be issued weekly during the session. KACO's 
Legislative Committee is scheduled to meet this week, to review legislation and vote on 
positions – support, oppose, neutral or monitoring - for legislation, including those 
impacting law enforcement and Sheriff’s Offices.  
BUDGET UPDATE 
Unfortunately, and as expected, neither the House nor Senate versions of the budget 
included the $600 per year KLEFPF increase that Gov. Andy Beshear proposed in his 
spending plan. KSA’s legislative team does plan to approach legislators who are crafting 
the final spending plan about including the increase in the final budget passed by the 
General Assembly. However, we may have to wait until the 2022 session until we can 
work to include the increase in the next two-year spending plan.  
 
LEGISLATION UPDATE 
As in past sessions, each week this report will include updates on the bills KSA is 
supporting, opposing, and remaining neutral on and monitoring. The KSA legislative 
team and committee are still working through bills, which are being filed as a brisk pace, 
and determining KSA’s stance on various pieces of legislation. A full list of KSA 
positions on legislation will be shared prior to the legislature returning to Frankfort on 
Feb. 2 
Here are some initial bills KSA is following: 
HOUSE 
HB21: Breonna’s law 
Sponsored by Rep. Attica Scott, D-Louisville, the bill is an omnibus law enforcement 
reform bill that includes no knock warrants, body cam regulations and more. Neutral. 
HB120: Fire mergers/tax collection fees 
Sponsored by Rep. Ed Massey, R-Hebron, the bill was filed to allow fire departments in 
Boone County merge, though under the bill departments in other parts of the state could 
use it as well to merge. However, the bill includes the unintended consequence of 
limiting the percentage of fees sheriffs' departments could receive for collecting the tax. 
KSA Exec Dir Jerry Wagner has reached out to the Boone County Judge executive, 
whose office is working on the bill with Rep. Massey, to make the necessary changes. 
Monitoring 
HB136: Medical cannabis 
Sponsored by Rep. Jason Nemes, R-Louisville, allows for the use of and regulates 
medical cannabis. Monitoring 
HB138: Vehicle cosmetic damage; fee collection  
Sponsored by Rep. Myron Dossett, R-Pembroke, the bill deals with "cosmetic damage" 
titles for motor vehicles that have received cosmetic damage only. A person seeking to 
have a title of a vehicle branded for having cosmetic damage only - such as from hail - 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/hb21.html�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/HB120.html�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/hb136.html�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/hb138.html�


shall have the vehicle inspected by the local sheriff. They shall submit to the sheriff a 
statement from the person’s insurance company documenting that the cosmetic damage 
exceeds 75% of the retail value of the vehicle and that the damage is solely the result of 
hail or other cosmetic only damage. Upon completion of the inspection, the sheriff shall 
certify on a vehicle transaction record that he or she has received the statement from the 
person’s insurance company, that the damage to the vehicle is the result of hail or other 
cosmetic damage and if the total estimated or actual cost of parts and labor to rebuild or 
reconstruct the vehicle to its pre-cosmetic damage condition exceeds 75% of the retail 
value of the vehicle. The sheriff shall be paid a fee of $5 to conduct the inspection. 
Neutral 
HB139: Line of duty benefit increase 
Sponsored by Rep. John Blanton, the bill increases line of duty-related disability benefits. 
Support 
HB164: Increases penalties for crimes against law enforcement officers 
Sponsored by Rep. Regina Huff, R-Williamsburg, the bill creates a mandatory fine of 
$5,000 for a person convicted of intentionally causing a peace officer to come into 
contact with communicable body fluid. Monitoring 
HB189: School bus safety 
Sponsored by Rep. David Hale, R-Wellington, the bill allows counties to enact legislation 
permitting local school districts to purchase stop-arm cameras. The cameras capture stop-
arm violations by motorists and tag photos of the incident with details such as date, time 
and GPS coordinates that can be referred to law enforcement. Neutral 
HB242: Prevents sanctuary cities 
Sponsored by Rep. Lynn Bechler, R-Marion, the bill would forbid a local government 
from enacting or adopting sanctuary policies and prohibit those local governments that do 
so from receiving any money administered by a state agency or department until any such 
policy is repealed or no longer in effect. Monitoring 
HB252: Pension income exclusion 
Sponsored by Rep. Regina Huff, R-Williamsburg, the bill would increase the pension 
income exclusion from $31,110 to $41,110, retroactive for taxable years after Jan. 1, 
2018. Support
SENATE 

  

SB 80 The "Decert" bill 
Sponsored by Sen. Danny Carroll, R-Paducah, the bill has been assigned to the Senate 
Veterans, Military Affairs and Public Protection Committee. The bill strengthens 
Kentucky’s decertification process for law enforcement officers. Rep. John Blanton, R-
Salyersville, also a retired law enforcement officer, will help carry the bill in the House. 
Support  
SB92: Medical cannabis 
Sponsored by Sen. Stephen West, R-Paris, allows for the use of and regulates medical 
cannabis. Monitoring 
SB104: Constable training 
Filed by Sen. Robby Mills, R-Henderson, the bill establishes training and certification for 
constables. 
 

Monitoring 

KEEPING UP 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/hb139.html�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/hb164.html�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/hb189.html�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/hb242.html�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/hb252.html�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/sb80.html�
https://legislature.ky.gov/Committees/Pages/Committee-Details.aspx?CommitteeRSN=191&CommitteeType=Senate%20Standing%20Committee�
https://legislature.ky.gov/Committees/Pages/Committee-Details.aspx?CommitteeRSN=191&CommitteeType=Senate%20Standing%20Committee�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/sb92.html�
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/21rs/sb104.html�


Although the pandemic has prompted temporary visitor restrictions at the Capitol, there 
are many ways for citizens to stay connected with the work of the Kentucky General 
Assembly. The General Assembly’s website, legislature.ky.gov, allows you to: 
 

• See the General Assembly’s daily schedule. 
• Find out how to contact the lawmakers. 
• Read bills and resolutions. 
• Receive notice via email when a bill you are interested in advances. 
• See how lawmakers voted on bills and resolutions. 
• View agendas and informational materials on topics being considered by 

committees. 
 
Livestreams of legislative action can be viewed through feeds provided by Kentucky 
Educational Television (KET) and the Legislative Research Commission (LRC.) In 
recent months, LRC has made significant tech upgrades in committee rooms to improve 
livestreams for those viewing meetings remotely. KET livestreams all chamber 
proceedings and many committee meetings. Any meetings not covered by KET are 
livestreamed by LRC. For links to livestreams, go to the Kentucky General Assembly 
Website and click on the “Live Coverage” button in the lower right corner. 
 
FOR MORE INFO 
As always, questions, suggestions, comments or concerns can be directed to KSA 
Executive Director Jerry Wagner, who can be reached at 606-782-0592 or 
kysheriffs@windstream.net.  
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January 14, 2021 
 

 
Dear Russell Coleman,  
 
The Kentucky Sheriff’s Association would like to thank you for your dedicated service to 
the Commonwealth of Kentucky Western District. The Kentucky Sheriff’s across the 
Commonwealth knew that they had a strong ally and supporter in their endeavors to bring 
criminals to Justice while you were the US Attorney of the Western District. You and 
your staff where always professional. We wish well in your future endeavors where ever 
you may go. 
 
God Bless you and your family, and thank you for your service to the Great 
Commonwealth. 
 
The Kentucky Sheriff’s Association  
 
 
 
January 14, 2021 

 
 
Dear Robert Duncan,  
 
The Kentucky Sheriff’s Association would like to thank you for your dedicated service to 
the Commonwealth of Kentucky Eastern District. The Kentucky Sheriff’s across the 
Commonwealth knew that they had a strong ally and supporter in their endeavors to bring 
criminals to Justice while you were the US Attorney of the Eastern District. You and your 
staff where always professional. We wish well in your future endeavors where ever you 
may go. 
 
God Bless you and your family, and thank you for your service to the Great 
Commonwealth. 
 
The Kentucky Sheriff’s Association  
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	Dear Russell Coleman, 
	The Kentucky Sheriff’s Association would like to thank you for your dedicated service to the Commonwealth of Kentucky Western District. The Kentucky Sheriff’s across the Commonwealth knew that they had a strong ally and supporter in their endeavors to bring criminals to Justice while you were the US Attorney of the Western District. You and your staff where always professional. We wish well in your future endeavors where ever you may go.
	God Bless you and your family, and thank you for your service to the Great Commonwealth.
	The Kentucky Sheriff’s Association 
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